
Louisiana Office of Community Development 
Disaster Recovery 

Division of Administration 
 

 
 

October 8, 2024 

Mr. Tyler Patrick Gray, Secretary 
Department of Energy and Natural Resources 
617 North Third Street 
Baton Rouge, LA 70802 
 

 RE: Assistance in Administration of Rebate Programs 
 

Dear Mr. Gray: 

I am in receipt of your letter, dated September 25, 2024, regarding administration of the 
Home Energy Rebate (HER) and Home Electrification and Appliance Rebate (HEAR) programs.  
The Louisiana Office of Community Development-Disaster Recovery (LOCD-DR) is prepared to 
partner with the Department of Energy and Natural Resources to administer the HER and HEAR 
programs.   

 

LOCD-DR has a number of competitively procured contracts in place which may be 
utilized to assist in administering federally funded grant programs. We will begin working on 
assembling our team to develop the implementation plan and complete the necessary U.S. 
Department of Energy application process.   

 

We look forward to working with your agency to assist the residents of this state to 
increase their energy efficiency. 

 

Sincerely, 
 

Gina P. Campo 
Executive Director 
 

CC: The Honorable Taylor Barras, Commissioner of Administration 
 The Honorable Jeffrey M. Landry, Governor, State of Louisiana 
 


